


In 1910, Niles Center received its first telephone exchange. A
switchboard was installed in the home of Mrs. Martha Kindt on the
south side of Galitz Avenue near Main Street. Mrs. Kindt was the
manager of this first exchange.

Mrs. Kindt provided service for 70 customers that year. Only 3
customers had private lines. The majority were on 4 and 10-party
lines.

To make a call in 1910, telephone users turned a crank, pressed
a knob and waited for their own bell to ring. Then they turned
a switch, waited for Mrs. Kindt to come on the line and then told
her whom they wanted. Then they hung up and waited for their bell
to ring again. This meant the party they were calling was on the
line. After hanging up, they signaled Mrs. Kindt so she could
disconnect the line.

Niles Center residents used this magneto type telephone service
until 1929.

During these years, the town was a small rural community with
truck gardening as the principal industry.

Then in 1924, lightning struck. The commuter railroad came to
town. After the completion of the Skokie branch of the Chicago,
North Shore and Milwaukee Railroad that year, Niles Center soon
developed into a suburban business and residential area.

This growth brought increased need for more and better telephone
communication facilities. In 1929, Illinois Bell completed construc-
tion of a new two-story Niles Center central office.

At 9:35 p.m., Saturday, September 7, of that year Niles Center
Mayor John E. Brown placed the first telephone call through the
battery switchboard installed in the new building. All he had to do
was pick up the phone. This activated a signal at the switchboard,
and an operator answered and completed the call. The magneto
phone was history.
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